
Friday 12th July 2024 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
My second week has flown by, and I have met so many wonderful children who have been keen to talk to me and tell 
me all about themselves.   
  
The week started with transition day for Year 6 students who are joining us in September.  It was a pleasure to meet 
them all and share all the exciting opportunities and experiences that they have, to look forward to, and to also share 
the pupil and staff pledges that form the bedrock of ‘The New Montsaye Way.’  The students enjoyed several taster 
sessions whilst learning about how lessons and the school day are run.  Parents and carers then had the opportunity to 
come into school on Monday evening to hear all about what their sons and daughters had been up to along with 
information about the future of Montsaye.  
 
On Tuesday, a group of students went on a trip to East Carlton Park where they enjoyed a day of exploring before sitting 
down together to share a picnic.  All the students were keen to tell me about how much they enjoyed the trip.  In 
addition to the East Carlton Park trip, we also had a number of students who were lucky enough to visit Wimbledon 
whilst another group of students travelled to Irchester Country Park to complete a range of activities.   
  
The highlight of the week for me though was watching the students perform in their production of Oliver.  It was lovely 
to see the students involved all flourishing in their roles on the stage.  The hours of practice and rehearsals all came 
together as they delivered a wonderful performance for all in attendance.  All the individual performances were 
fantastic, but I wanted to give a special mention to Olivia, Jacob, and Adele for their performances as Oliver, The Artful 
Dodger and Nancy, respectively – simply stunning!   A big thank you to Mr Shea, Miss Purvis, Maddie, and everyone else 
involved in putting the show together.   
 
On the theme of celebration, the top 3 forms in terms of the highest cumulative attendance this week were:  
 

1st place: 7LFE – Mr Fernandes   
2nd place: 8MAS – Mr Sipple  

3rd place: 7AZO – Mr Lyon  
 

Our top 3 achievement (ERA) point earners this week are:  
 

1st place: Jack S – Year 7 – 33 points  
Joint 2nd place:  – Megan G – Year 9 – 29 points and Thomas G – Year 9 – 29 points  

   
Well done all!  
 
Looking ahead to next week, we have Sports Day to look forward to which promises to be a fantastic spectacle and is 
always one of the most exciting days on any school calendar.  We also have the Key Stage 3 drama production of 
‘Around the World with Class 6’ which is taking place on Wednesday evening at 5pm.   Tickets are on sale for £1 per 
adult and 50p per child.  
 
Finally, I wanted to say thank you for the support I have received since joining Montsaye Academy.  I am incredibly 
grateful to parents and carers for getting behind me as the school continues its journey of rapid improvement. Looking 
ahead to September, I will schedule several parent forums for you to give your viewpoint on a range of topics, the first 
of which will be around support for students with Special Educational Needs. These forums will not be to discuss 
individual children but will be a forum to talk about broad areas that are going well or that are causing frustration.    
 
Have a pleasant weekend. 
  

Yours faithfully 
 
  
Mr B Baines  
Principal 
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Please be aware that this will be the final parent bulletin for this academic year. 
The bulletin will re-commence the first week back in September. 

 
Attendance Statistics 

Whole school attendance target: 95% 
Whole school attendance this year to-date: 86.68% 

Whole school attendance last week: 85.29% 
 

Year group with highest attendance last week: Congratulations to Year 7 with 87.31%. 
Students with 100% attendance, zero late marks and zero behaviour points will receive a Golden Ticket each week 

 
Invitation... 

We would like to invite you to our Attendance Clinic to discuss any attendance concerns you may have.  You will be 
able to meet with Mrs Walker, our Attendance Officer and Mrs Denton, our Family Support Worker. 
 
The clinic will be a supportive meeting to identify the reasons for your child’s absence, and to put in place a plan to 
find a pathway for your son/daughter to follow; for example, if your child is struggling to come to school due to 
ongoing mental health concerns, financial matters, medical appointments etc. The Attendance Clinic is available by 
appointment only; please email our Attendance Officer: RWalker@montsaye.pfschools.org.uk to book a slot at the 
clinic.  We look forward to seeing you. 

 
Uniform Changes 

Please follow this link: Uniform Changes which will take you through to our website and a letter regarding uniform 
changes which will come into effect from 1st September 2024.  Please be aware that from this date, skirts will no 
longer be permitted and that our uniform for both boys and girls will consist of grey school trousers. 

 
End of Term Letter 

Please follow this link: End of Term Letter which will take you through to our website and a letter from Gopal Baria, 

our Senior Vice Principal. 

Recycling of Unwanted Montsaye Uniform 
Do you have any unwanted academy uniform?  If you have anything at home which is no longer needed, including 
blazers, trousers, PE kit and trainers (PE kit may be branded or unbranded), we would be delighted if you would 
consider donating to the academy.  All donations may be left on main reception or, in the case of Year 11 students, 
may be returned on results day.  Thank you for your support. 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 

Library Book Sale  -  Monday 22nd July 
 
During break and lunch times on Monday 22nd July, we will be holding a student book sale in the Library.  Books 
will be priced at 50p for paperbacks and £1.00 for hardbacks.  All proceeds will go towards the purchase of new 
books for the Library. 
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Forthcoming Dates for your Diary 
Wednesday 17th July: Year 12 trip to the Globe Theatre, London.  Students involved have been notified. 
Thursday 18th July:  
• Year 12 Biology Coastal Fieldwork trip to Norfolk.  Students involved have been notified. 
• Year 9 and Year 10 Sports Day. 
Friday 19th July:  
• Year 7 and Year 8 Sports Day. 
• Year 10 Maths trip to Silverstone.  Students involved will be notified. 
Tuesday 23rd July: School closes at 12.30pm for the summer holiday. 
Monday 2nd September: Staff Training Day (school closed for students). 
Tuesday 3rd September: Staff Training Day (school closed for students). 
Wednesday 4th September:  School reopens for students at 8.30am for the autumn term. 
 

Online Safety Newsletter 
Please follow this link: Online Safety Newsletter July 2024 which will take you through to the latest Online Safety 
Newsletter from Pathfinder Schools. 

 
Wellbeing Drop-In Services 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Safeguarding 

Safeguarding our students is always our priority.  If you have any safeguarding concerns, regarding any of our 
children, please contact us in confidence via safeguarding@montsaye.pfschools.org.uk.  The safeguarding team 
currently consists of Mr Haig (Assistant Principal and Designated Safeguarding Lead), Mr Rogers (Vice Principal and 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead), Mrs Long and Mrs Wood (Deputy Safeguarding Leads) and Mrs Walters-
Morgan, Miss Douglas, Miss Beaton and Mrs Heighton (Student Welfare Officers). 

 
Social Media 

Make sure that you like and follow us on Facebook, X (formerly Twitter) and Instagram: 
Facebook page: Montsaye Academy  

X (formerly Twitter) feeds: @Montsaye, @montsayepe and @MontsayeSF 
Instagram: montsayeacademyofficial, montsaye_art_design_department and montsayepe 
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